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July 2022 

 

 
A water fountain for Koukoum! 

 
 

Dearest friends!  

In April we wrote that there were still obstacles retarding the construction of a water 

fountain for the Health Centre in Koukoum. We are excited to tell you today that the 
fountain is now built and operational, on the premises of the Centre but accessible for all 

the villagers. It was finished and inaugurated a few weeks ago. A great big THANK YOU 
for all who prayed and gave for this part of the project. May the Lord grant you many 

blessings in return! Here are a couple of photos of the inauguration:  

  
Prior to the start of the drilling, the villagers were invited to a meeting explaining the project.  

 

 
 

The last operations were carried  
out in view of the villagers,  

who watched with anticipation.  
When the water started flowing,  

great rejoicing took place  
right there!  
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We are very, very grateful to God for His faithfulness and provision! In April, we wrote:  

There are always obstacles and complications to be overcome, but we will not be 
deterred from bringing this project to completion and expressing God's love and care in 

a practical way to the people of this area of Cameroon.  
The Word of God encourages us: "... you need patience, so that after you have done 

the will of God, you may receive what has been promised." (Hebrews 10:36) 

Since we do indeed have received a part of the promise, we are now encouraged to 

persevere still: “But if we hope for what we do not see, we wait for it with patience!” 

(Romans 8:25) This waiting is not passive, it is active. We are grateful for the local co-

workers and friends who are investing their time and energy to make this project 

happen. Isaac and André (Samuel's brother) are monitoring and accompanying the next 

steps, while Samuel will continue to advise and coordinate from France during the 

following months.  

 

What is happening this summer?  
Betsalel finished his service and School of Worship with WYAM Alesund. Right at the 

end, they were part of “The SEND”-event at Oslo – what a great way to finish! He is now 

waiting for a place at university in Germany, preparing to continue his training. We are 

grateful for all who have prayed for him this past year and will do so in the future!!!  

Joshua continues studying Sports and French in Cologne. This summer, he will once 

again serve with CAMISSION, an itinerant ministry doing Kids Camps in various towns, 

working with many churches.  

Nathanael finished his 10th year and will continue in September. Basketball is still his 

passion, so we are glad that he will be able to do a Christian sports camp in Germany, 

as well as a Youth Camp at the Glaubenszentrum.  

Samuel will continue looking after the church in Cholet, our house and garden, whilst 

Sabine takes the annual trip to Germany with Betsalel and Nathanael to visit our elderly 

(grand-)parents, friends and our sending church, and other things…   

May you keep well this summer, with plenty of rest! 
With all our love in Jesus,   

Sabine and Samuel, with Joshua, Betsalel and Nathanael 
 

Globe Mission exists to send out  

Missionaries from all horizons out on the  
mission field all around the globe.  

Do have a look at their website to get to know what they are doing.  

Here is the direct link to our personal missionary page at GLOBE: 
Njock GLOBE MISSION 

https://www.globemission.org/en/missionaries/mission-in-europe/samuel-and-sabine-njock

